Federal Communications Commission
Washington, D.C. 20554

September 29, 2017

Dennis J. Kelly, Esq.
P.O.Box 41177
Washington, DC 20018

Dear Mr. Kelly:

Re: KREZ(FM), Chaffee, MO KYRX(AM), Marble Hill, MO

FIN# 10658 FIN# 81680

KIJXX(AM), Jackson, MO KGMO(FM), Cape Girardeau, MO
FIN# 65795 FIN# 70577 ‘
WKIB(FM), Anna, IL KAPE(AM), « « M
FIN# 68793 FIN# 70594

On February 8, 2017, we sent a random audit letter to Withers Broadcasting of
Missouri, LLC, in accordance with the provisions of 47 C.F.R. § 73.2080(f)(4) of
the Commission’s Equal Opportunity (EEO) rules. You have responded on behalf
of your client, Dana R. Withers, licensee of station KREZ(FM), Chaffee, MO.

Ms. Withers writes in her signed narrative dated March 27, 2017, that “The
Withers’ employees who are involved with KREZ(FM), are part of an employment
unit.” The six, above-referenced stations comprise that unit.

We have completed our review of your response and, thus, we find that no further
action is required. In accordance with § 73.3 526(e)(10) of the Commission’s rules
for commercial stations, or § 73.3527(e)(11) for noncommercial stations, a copy of
this letter, our audit letter, and the audit response must be placed in the public
inspection file of each station. The licensee must maintain these materials in the
files until the next grant of the renewal application, by final order, of the license for
which the file pertains.



Should you have any questions regarding this matter, you may call the EEO staff at
(202) 418-1450. Thank you for your cooperation.

Sincerely,

A g (./«%

Lewis C. Pulley
Assistant Chief, Policy Division
Media Bureau

cc: Dana R. Withers



